Formal Comments of the Bonneville Power Administration on ATC/TTC Narrative


1) Comment on Y.1.3: Zero ATC Narrative Timing

We believe that the 5 business day requirement is too long a time period.  Ideally, information would be posted within 1-2 business days to facilitate any decisions that would be impacted by an extended Zero ATC value.

2) Comment on Z.2.3.5: ATC Change Text String Information

We have no objection to the inclusion of these text string elements, but we question whether they fulfill Order 890 conclusion and Order 890-A affirmation requiring the transmission provider to post a brief, but specific, narrative explanation of the reason for a change in monthly and yearly ATC values on a constrained path.
3) Add AFC and TFC to systemdata Template Postings

The addition of AFC and TFC to systemdata postings will reflect the desire of many Transmission Providers to provide their customer with both AFC and TFC queriable values.  The best way to do that is to add AFC and TFC to WEQ 003 (Data Dictionary) as valid data element values for SYSTEM_ATTRIBUTE.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.
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